Ski for Light, Inc.
Minutes of Fall Board Meeting
October 19, 2021
Meeting via Zoom

President McCorcle called the meeting to order at 8:03 p.m. Eastern Daylight Time.

Roll Call
Present: Tim McCorcle; Julie Coppens; Krista Erickson; Brenda Seeger; Michael Evelo; Robert Hartt; Marion Elmquist; Renee Abernathy; Cara Barnes; Amy Brannan; Wendy David; Judith Dixon; Betsy Fischer; Lynee Forsyth; Andrea Goddard; Melinda Hollands; Bonnie O’Day; Laura Oftedahl; Sheri Richardson; Larry Showalter; and Karen Wood
Absent: John Amundson; John Elliott; Nicole Haley; Lauren Heine

Approval of Minutes
A request was made to correct the distributed draft of the Summer 2021 Meeting Minutes as Marion said she did not agree to talk with the Flatley Foundation. Wendy moved and both Marion and Larry seconded a motion to delete the statement that Marion will contact Flatley from the minutes. After additional discussion, Wendy amended her motion which was seconded by Larry, to strike from the minutes: “Melinda asked if anyone has communicated with the Flatley Foundation to ask for their input other than unrestricted use. Marion reviewed the history of the Flatley foundation’s involvement with SFL and offered to contact the Foundation directly. Marion voiced the opinion that these funds should go towards a specific project.” The motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report
Brenda reported that SFL currently has $76,798.16 in checking and $59,762.40 in savings for total operating funds of $136,560.56.
The current market value of the Endowment Fund is $669,564 .00.

2022 Event Update
Mike Evelo, 2022 Event Chair, reported that there was a good planning meeting at Snow Mountain Ranch (SMR) in September. SMR has made significant AV improvements including improvements to the sound system in the Commons and also increased WIFI connectivity in many locations on the property. Mike reviewed the number of applications received to date and the numbers of each category of applicant currently invited. A lengthy discussion ensued regarding concerns relating to COVID-19. 
Most SMR employees are vaccinated, SMR has on-site rapid COVID testing and has been holding larger group events since last Spring. For larger groups, SMR requires a screening protocol. A discussion ensued about how/where to best handle this screening protocol. Tim explained that a COVID plan is being developed and he hopes to send an update out to the event listserv in early November. 
Bonnie and Melinda are coordinating virtual information sessions for guide and MIP/VIP applicants. 

Ridderrenn
Tim explained that at the September Executive Committee meeting, the Committee agreed that SFL has the resources to and would recommend that the Board vote to send a six (6) person team composed of three (3) skiers and three (3) guides to the 2022 Ridderrenn. Karen moved and Melinda seconded a motion to approve sending a six (6) person team to the 2022 Ridderrenn. The motion carried unanimously.

Board Elections 2022
Amy Brannan, Chair of the Board Development and Elections Committee, explained that a call for nominations will be published in the upcoming Fall SFL Bulletin. Amy will send out an e-mail to the Board detailing whose terms are ending and the nomination process with relevant dates. Larry moved and Renee seconded a motion that the Board fill thirteen (13) seats in the upcoming Board election. Amy read the list of Board members whose terms are ending and Tim provided clarification that John Amundson has missed three (3) consecutive Board meetings so is no longer a Board member. Larry amended his motion, seconded by Renee, to fill twelve (12) positions. The motion carried unanimously.

Nominating Committee
Tim explained that in addition to the Board elections, a new Executive Committee will be elected in 2022. A nominating committee for that election is being determined and Tim will keep the Board updated. 

Code of Conduct Policy Revision
Julie provided an update on the Code of Conduct Policy revision. Work on the revision continues and is taking into consideration comments from the discussion at the September Executive Committee meeting. We want to get to a policy that we can enforce as volunteer leaders trying to encourage people to come to us with issues before they become serious. A final draft of the Policy should be sent to legal counsel soon for review. We hope to send a revised policy out to the Board prior to the January Board meeting. 

Bonnie moved and Larry seconded a Motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 9:29 p.m. Eastern Daylight Time. 
